

## OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

CITY HALL 10300 TORRE AVENUE • CUPERTINO, CA 95014-3255 TELEPHONE: (408) 777-3223 • FAX: (408) 777-3366 CUPERTINO.ORG

August 5, 2019

Re: RANDY LANE AND LARRY WAY STREETLIGHTS - BALLOT RESULTS

Dear Property Owners:

On June 26, 2019, the Public Works Department held a public meeting for the property owners along Randy Lane and Larry Way, in order to gather input regarding the proposed streetlight infill project proposed for this neighborhood. At this meeting, the City committed to mailing a ballot to each property owner along the two streets, in order to provide each property owner an opportunity for input.

The City sent ballots on July 8, 2019 and required they be returned by July 31, 2019. These ballots provided the following options:

1) For or against streetlights on Randy Lane and Larry Way;

2) The type of streetlights preferred (i.e. lights on existing Pacific Gas & Electric 'PG&E' wood poles or new metal streetlight poles)

On August 1, 2019, City staff from the City Clerk's office and the Public Works Department opened and tallied ballots. The ballot results are as follows:

Cumulative vote results (of 68 properties)

- 46 responses (68% response ratio)
- 33 Yes votes to add streetlights (72% approval ratio of received votes)
- 26 Votes for Streetlights on wooden PG&E poles.

Based on the majority vote, the City will collaborate with PG&E to initiate the installation of streetlights on the PG&E owned wooden poles where feasible. The City does not currently have a schedule for completion of this project, but will provide updates as they become available. Updates can be found here:

www.cupertino.org/LarryAndRandyLights

Thank you to all of the property owners who submitted their ballots.

Sincerely.

Grace Schmidt

City Clerk

cc: Chad Mosley, Assistant Director of Public Works/City Engineer